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I praise and thank God for the blessing of New 

Year and for the clear vision that we have as a 
church. We seek to share a family of faith 
where church home means everyone and  

caring is a way of life. I am excited to continue 

my journey with you with this same vision in 
mind. We will continue all our best ministry 

practices and explore and adapt new ways and 
approaches to carry on the vision of our church. 

We will pray together, work together, face all the 
challenges together and enjoy and celebrate our 

ministry together. May God be with us and            
continue to inspire us all.                                            

Come, let us journey together.  
 

A Blessed New Year to All!  

From the Pastorės Desk 
Communion 

Sunday  

Sunday,  
Jan. 7  

UMW            

Sunshine 

Circle              
Meeting  

Thursday, 
Jan.4  
10 am  

Food, Fun, 

and               
Fellowship  

Wed,             
January 10  

UMW              

Birthday 

Luncheon  

Thursday, 
January 18 
11:00 am  

Admin 

Council 
Meeting  

Wed, 
January 24 

5:00 pm  

Dates to Remember  

January 2018  

7-8 pmñBoy Scouts  

 

 

6:30 pm ñ 

Choir Rehearsal  

                                               

9:45 am ñSunday School  

11 amñWorship  

Tuesdays  Wednesdays  Sundays  
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St. Marks United Methodist               

Women concluded the 2017 Hoodie 

drive with a donation of over 50   

hoodies. The winter hoodies went 

to elementary age boys and girls in 

seven MISD schools.  

The schools receiving jackets this 

year were very grateful.  

The UMW wishes to thank each 

person from our church and                      

community for their generous               

contributions.  
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The UMW gathered on               
Thursday, December 14 for 

their annual                              
birthday/Christmas luncheon 

at Tastebud Temptations.  

Helen Bernice (Watson) Halliday was born to Joe and Zula Watson on June 13, 1930 near Dierks, Arkansas. 

I am a country girl.  My dad loved to train horse.  He also taught me to love horses and ride well.  My mom was a homemaker and gardener.  I love to work in the house, but not the 

gardenéLOL. I was very fortunate that my grandparents on both sides also lived in the same community.  My mom, dad and I attended Greenõs Chapel Methodist Church.  I became a mem-

ber at the end of a revival when I was 13 years old.  

After high school, I moved to Dallas for a job.  I met a handsome young man by the name of Phil Halliday who was getting out of the service at the same time.  We found jobs, started 

dating and married in a little Methodist Church in Oak Cliff, Texas.  Phil was born and raised in a little town called Horatio, Arkansas, which just happened to be 30 miles from my 

hometown of Dierks, Arkansas. We lived in Oak Cliff in a duplex house and in 1959 we purchased our new home in Mesquite, Texas with our then two children, Gary and Charlotte and this 

is where I still live today.  Our last two children, Liz and Cindy, were later born and we raised all of them there.  We had a wonderful life! 

In 1964, we were looking for a church home when we found out that St. Marks UMC was being built.  This made us very happy.  I was at the first service, but didnõt join the church until 

early 1965. Our four children grew up at St. Marks and became Christians while attending there.  All the youth activities were great and they still talk about them today and the friend-

ships they made. One of our familyõs fondest memories at St. Marks is during the Christmas season and going to the Candlelight service on Christmas Eve.  During this time of year, we also 

loved decorating our Christmas tree at home while listening to Christmas music.  On Christmas morning we would gather around the tree and celebrate the birth of Jesus by reading the 

Christmas story from the bible before opening presents and had a feast.  Even after our children married, they would come back home on Christmas morning and carrying on our family 

tradition.  We continued doing this until Phil became ill with MDS.  After a lengthy illness, he went to heaven on 

July 7, 2011.  Since then, Cindy and her husband, Dale, hosted Christmas morning at their house.  Liz and her 

husband, Mark, host Thanksgiving at their house. 

Phil and I have 10 grandchildren and 10 great grandchildren.  We are so blessed!!  After I retired from Mesquite 

ISD in 1996 and Phil retired a year later, we loved and enjoyed going to Philõs home place in Horatio, Arkansas 

with our whole family.  Phil loved fishing in the family pond with the older grandchildren and catching crawfish 

in the creek with the younger ones.  I enjoyed every moment and taking pictures of the memories we were mak-

ing.  All of our children and grandchildren also learned how to play 42 (an old domino game) during this time. In 

the last six months, my health has prevented me from attending church service and activities at St. Marks.  I really 

have missed seeing and worshipping with my church family.  Please keep me in your prayers. 

My love, Helen 


